Prospect High School PTSA Meeting Tuesday, March 10, 2015, 7pm

Welcome and Introductions

- Susan Seran called the meeting to order at 7:04pm. Eight people were present. We went around the table for introductions.
- Thomas Swidler voted to approve the minutes from last month's meeting and Ms. Hansen motioned to second it. All were in favor.

• Student Council Report

- Pennies for Patients is a fundraiser happening for the month of March. March Madness is currently going and donations are being made during this. The team that donates the most money will play the faculty.
- Spring Fling Week is next week. There are dress up days all week and it ends with the Black Out Dance.
- We Day was on February 25th. We made about \$825 selling bracelets to donate to Charity Water which gives clean water and irrigation to third world countries that don't have them. The bracelets are made by PuraVida. This donation was the admission into We Day.

• Principal Report

- We are trying to have more parent education nights next year with assemblies for students. This may be something to look at for our meeting in May.
- Last Sunday, there was an event for women and girls. There were many interesting facts about women representation in powerful positions and behavior of women and how women are potrayed in media. The focus is on how this effects behavior in girls.
- Kim McCarthy may have a second showing some afternoon for the Link Crew.
- o WASC is coming for a mid-cycle review on March 23rd.

Treasurer Report

- There was one deposit from Target. This was a donation of \$418.38.
- Amazon Smile is an icon on our website. There will be a donation given to the school with transactions once an account has been set up. We will put out advertising to get people to sign up.

• Parent Education Night

o Teen Impact will be on April 14th in room 30.

- Advertising has been started for it. Ms. Salazar will put out reminders onto School Loop. Ms. Hansen will do an auto-dialer to advertise.
- Ms. Salazar will email Danielle Pirslin and Lubna Sheet to find out how many people have RSVP'd. We are taking RSVP's until April 6th.
- o Susan Seran will purchase cookies and bottles of water for it.
- Senior Scholarships Awards
 - o Applications are due by March 11th.
 - We are not sure how many applications have been turned in.
 - o The committee is ready to meet and read the applications.
- Teacher Appreciation Lunch
 - o It will be on May 8th from 12-1:30pm.
 - o Beth Antoni has it under control and is ordering food.
 - There will food catered. Set-up and decorating will be needed on that day.
 - We will ask for dessert donations.
- Next Meeting Tuesday, April 14th at 6:30-8 pm. in room 30 for the Teen Impact Meeting.